

Lac du Flambeau Public School

2899 Hwy 47 ■ Lac du Flambeau, WI 54538 Phone: 715.588.3838 ■ Website: www.ldf.k12.wi.us School Fax: 715.588.2618 ■ District Fax: 715.588.3243

October 1, 2024

Dear Warrior Families,

The state of Wisconsin requires that schools have practice drills to increase safety awareness. In light of the events that have taken place in our country's schools in recent years, Lac du Flambeau Public School will once again be conducting a preventative armed intruder lockdown drill. In keeping with school compliance and meeting the monthly State of Wisconsin requirements, routinely we practice drills to promote safety in our school.

A preventative armed intruder lockdown is a means to rapidly enhance the level of security in the school. By locking all exterior doors and main interior doors, staff can make it more difficult for an intruder in the building or an unruly person in the vicinity to gain access to staff or students. Again this is a drill. We do not want to cause any apprehension or fear to our students, parents or community so we are announcing the date of the drill. **The drill will occur on Friday, October 25, 2024.** Each classroom teacher will be reviewing with their classes the actions needed to be taken during this drill. Please also speak to your child(ren) so they are aware of what will be happening and will be better able to focus on practicing the necessary skills for this drill. As always please contact us with any questions or concerns.

Respectfully,

Ben Fieck Principal